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Dear Brothers and Sisters,
“Arise, shine, for your light has come; the glory of the Lord has risen upon you.”






Isaiah 60 v1

We have just celebrated the great feast of the Epiphany and these wonderful words from Isaiah remind us of the gift of Jesus as the light of the world, shining out in the darkness.
2021 has started in a dark place, with the pandemic spreading faster than last year, with the rates of infection spiralling, hospital admissions putting pressure on the Health Service and sadly the number of deaths rising. 
We continue to pray for all those affected by the current crisis, for wisdom to those in positions of authority and with responsibility for decision making and for patience and understanding for all of us.

Within this darkness there is the light of the vaccine and we give thanks for those who have been working on the development of the various vaccines and for equity in distribution throughout the world.

We have entered into another period of lockdown, with all the challenges this will bring, practically, emotionally, mentally and spiritually. 

As a result of the rapidly deteriorating situation, I have taken the decision to close St. Barnabas for public worship and private prayer for the foreseeable future. This is not a decision I have taken lightly but feel it is the sensible course of action and has the support of the Diocese.
This decision will be kept under regular review and any changes communicated as soon as practical.
All of us are facing challenges and demands at this time and there can be that sense that this crisis will never end. As pilgrim people we know that God journeys alongside each one of us and is ever present with us, even if we feel that God has abandoned us.

We can be encouraged by the many acts of kindness that we are witnessing around the country and how people have stepped forward to help their neighbours. 

At times such as this, we are called to persevere in prayer, to bring our hopes, fears and our thanks to God. Jesus made time to stop and pray amidst his ministry and we need to follow his example.
As we have been reminded, we will all meet again and be able to share the bread and wine, shake hands and embrace – and sing ! – until that day we need to persevere in prayer and following the guidance that we are given. 

As Christians we are called to love one another and at this time this love can be demonstrated by staying at home, wearing a mask, washing our hands and maintaining our distance from one another.

Please continue to keep safe and if I can be of any assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.

With kind regards

Fr. Stuart

